
From: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 11:47 AM 
To: Ian Land <iland_7@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov>; IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com> 
Subject: Re: submission for 140 Arroyo Grande Way 

Update and Errata to our document “Reply_140ArroyoGrandeJustification_22Dec20a.pdf” submitted on 
12/22/2020 mentioned below in this thread.  

Hello Sean, 
 We would like to provide an update to the data we sent in December. 
Since the erection of the storyboards, we are now most concerned about the project’s impacts to our 
sky view and privacy. Please refer to the presentation Ian sent this morning (3/24/21). 

For the previous chart regarding average home sizes in our neighborhood, the previous calculations 
wrongly included the garage square footage for 140 Arroyo Grande's new home size. Such was not 
included for other home data. We now know “percentage of lot size” is referred to as FAR (Floor Area 
Ratio).  
Please see the attached updated chart with the project’s actual size of 2123 square feet.  
The FAR of the proposed construction is 33% (versus incorrect 40%).  
Please note that 33% FAR exceeds all other single-story homes in the 30 nearest subdivision homes used 
in our chart, the average of which is 21% for interior parcels. 

The Los Gatos “Single and Two Family Residential Design Guidelines” focuses on a project site’s 
“immediate neighborhood.”  
For the seven homes in the immediate neighborhood of the proposed construction, the average FAR for 
internal parcels is 23%.  
None of the applicants’ Justification Letter’s comparison homes are part of project site’s immediate 
neighborhood.  

In addition to updating the chart with the project’s actual FAR, the relevant “immediate neighborhood” 
homes are now marked. Please see the attached updated chart. 

Thank you, 
Charlene and Ian Land 
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From: ANNA HELLMER <ahellmer@comcast.net>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 12:37 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov>; Planning Comment <PlanningComment@losgatosca.gov>; 
Clerk <Clerk@losgatosca.gov>; Shelley Neis <sneis@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: APN 424-23-048 - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Dear Mr. Sean Mullin and Planning Commission et al,  
   
This message is to communicate our objection to, and concerns with the proposed 
project at 140 Arroyo Grande Way.    
   
The project is too large and too complex as currently proposed.  140 Arroyo Grande 
Way is in the middle of a residential block that is ninety-nine percent single story 
homes.  If the proposed project is executed as planned it would create a structure that is 
inconsistent with the rest of the neighborhood--in essence shoe-horning in a structure 
that does not match in style and size with the rest of the neighborhood.   
   
We mostly agree with Cannon Design Group's analysis of the proposed project, with the 
exception that the structure height is too high.  
   
The Jhamb's stated they consulted with their neighbors on either side of them but they 
failed to show sensitivity and respect for their neighbors behind them. The back of their 
house has been our view to the east as the sun rises for the last twenty-five 
years.  From our view point, the sheer height and mass of the proposed structure is too 
much.  We love to garden and grow our own food and the amount of sunlight we 
currently enjoy would be diminished.  
   
Sincerely,  
   
Mark & Anna Hellmer  
147 Las Astas Drive  
Los Gatos, CA 95032  
(408) 358-6363  
  



From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Saturday, April 17, 2021 12:18 PM 
To: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; IAN LAND 
<iland8@icloud.com>; Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
 
Yogi, 
  
Thank you for sending the elevation drawings for our review. We spent some time this morning 
to clarify our concerns after looking at the modified drawings. We still have the following 
primary concerns which we have mentioned previously: 
  
* The 15' 11.5" roof peak will still have a significant impact on our sky view  
* The 8' 4" window peaks will be 1' 4" above a 7' fence and will impact our privacy 
* The 10'4" eves impact the roof height and the bulk from our south-facing windows 
  
Given those concerns, we would propose the following targets, priorities and requests: 
  
Overarching Targets 
 
Sky View and Natural Light - From 124 Arroyo Grande Way - Target 50% or more of existing sky 
view standing inside at 30” from interior wall, 6’ tall person (please note this is substantial 
reduction) from all five windows 
 
Privacy - No windows over the top of the fence, 7’ fence (6’ solid +1’ lattice) 
 
Must-have 
  
Lower the roof peak(s) to a maximum of 14’ from finish grade (not floor level). This is 2’ above 
Immediate Neighborhood Interior Parcels (*INIP) typical and 6” above 124 Arroyo Grande 
Way's approximately 7’ long Clerestory Peak. 
 
Privacy – top of windows should be lower than top of 7’ fence. 
 
Lower the eaves to a maximum of 9’4” above finish grade level (INIP typical is 8’6”) 
 
All changes in drawings submitted to the city and posted on the website 
 
Changes should be reflected in the storyboards before the May 12th Planning Commission 
hearing 
 
Strongly Suggest and Other Items 
  



We believe our privacy will be better if you replace the turret and conical roof section with a 
bay window and hip roof 
  
Lessening the side expansion could reduce the bulk and the overall height 
  
We are concerned that a 2nd-level or additional rooms will be added after initial permits 
obtained. We would like reassurances that you will follow the permit process for future 
changes. 
  
*INIP – Immediate Neighborhood Interior Parcel as defined by page 11 of the Los Gatos 
Residential Guidelines. 
  
Please note that we have used all dimensions from finished grade and not floor level, unless 
stated differently. Also, I copied Sean to make sure it is clear to the city that we are 
communicating with you in response to statements you made at the hearing that suggested 
otherwise. 
  
Thank you, 
 
Ian and Charlene 
 
On April 12, 2021 at 6:30 PM, Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> wrote: 
Charlene / Ian: 
  
Please find attached the revised elevations based on the planning commission review feedback. We 
have lowered the exterior walls from 10’ to 9’. The roof design and pitch has also been updated to 
decrease the overall height of the proposed home by 6’. We believe that these changes should address 
your sky-view and privacy concerns. Let us know if you have any other comments or suggestions. 
  
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
  
  

mailto:jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com


 



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 19, 2021 7:56 PM 
To: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; Sean Mullin 
<SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Charlene / Ian: 
 
We have discussed your suggestions with our architect and our assessment is presented below. First off, 
we want to clarify our comment during the last planning commission meeting. We were merely trying to 
explain that when we made an offer to reduce the height of the proposed home by 3’-4’, you replied that 
it would not be sufficient, without indicating the reduction you desire. 
 
1. We have made a significant reduction in the height of the new home by lowering the overall height 

by 6’. We attempted to lower the roof a bit more; however, it makes the house-to-roof ratio 
disproportionate and increases the prominence of the garage. The Los Gatos Design Guidelines (page 
11) explicit states to avoid garages that dominate street frontage. We have attached an image of the 
side elevation indicating that the maximum height of the home is only attained at a particular point 
and it is 14’ or lower for the remainder of its length. 

 
2. Your email dated 03/21/2021, which is attached, indicates that you have mitigated the privacy 

concerns at your end, and you indicated that we should move the window top back to 9’-4”. Now you 
are stating otherwise and want the windows to be even lower.  
 
Excerpt from your email: 
“Lower windows - we appreciate your reducing your windows, but the fence and our top-
down/bottom-up blinds mitigate our privacy concerns if you would like to raise the windows 
back up.” 
The bedroom window on our side elevation towards your home does not align with any of your 
windows. The remaining two windows are bathroom windows, which will have no visibility. We have 
attached an image that indicates how a 4’ window would look with the top of the window at 5’-6” 
from floor level to be aligned with the top of the fence at 7’. As you can see, this results in the window 
being too low on the wall. We hope you can understand that we value your privacy and that there is 
no way for us to look over the fence standing at the floor level. 

 
3. We have lowered the roof eaves by 1’ as recommended by the town’s consultant architect. All new 

homes have either 9’ or 10’ exterior walls. The current homes have 8’ walls as they were built in the 
1950s. We are trying to build a house for the future, not the past. 

 
4. All plan updates and story pole changes have to completed before the planning commission review; 

otherwise, the city does not schedule the review. 
 
5. Our architect has indicated that the bay window structure does not align with a hip roof, and in any 

case a hip roof will be taller than a conical roof. If you review the front elevation carefully, you will 
notice that the top of the garage hip roof is taller than the conical roof. 

 



6. We also don’t believe that lessening the side expansion will reduce the bulk and overall height. In any 
case, the setback of 8’-3” towards our side is 37% more than the setback of 6’ that you have on the 
other side. We are unable to provide additional setback. 

 
7. There is no way to make additions or build a second level without going through a permit process.   
 
We understand and appreciate your concerns as neighbors, and we have made every effort to address 
them. We hope that you can understand our feelings as property owners—we want to build for the future, 
not the past, and in addition to serving our everyday requirements, we want our home to have good 
curbside appeal. 
 
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 19, 2021 7:56 PM 
To: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; Sean Mullin 
<SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Charlene / Ian: 
 
We have discussed your suggestions with our architect and our assessment is presented below. First off, 
we want to clarify our comment during the last planning commission meeting. We were merely trying to 
explain that when we made an offer to reduce the height of the proposed home by 3’-4’, you replied that 
it would not be sufficient, without indicating the reduction you desire. 
 
1. We have made a significant reduction in the height of the new home by lowering the overall height 

by 6’. We attempted to lower the roof a bit more; however, it makes the house-to-roof ratio 
disproportionate and increases the prominence of the garage. The Los Gatos Design Guidelines (page 
11) explicit states to avoid garages that dominate street frontage. We have attached an image of the 
side elevation indicating that the maximum height of the home is only attained at a particular point 
and it is 14’ or lower for the remainder of its length. 

 
2. Your email dated 03/21/2021, which is attached, indicates that you have mitigated the privacy 

concerns at your end, and you indicated that we should move the window top back to 9’-4”. Now you 
are stating otherwise and want the windows to be even lower.  
 
Excerpt from your email: 
“Lower windows - we appreciate your reducing your windows, but the fence and our top-
down/bottom-up blinds mitigate our privacy concerns if you would like to raise the windows 
back up.” 
The bedroom window on our side elevation towards your home does not align with any of your 
windows. The remaining two windows are bathroom windows, which will have no visibility. We have 
attached an image that indicates how a 4’ window would look with the top of the window at 5’-6” 
from floor level to be aligned with the top of the fence at 7’. As you can see, this results in the window 
being too low on the wall. We hope you can understand that we value your privacy and that there is 
no way for us to look over the fence standing at the floor level. 

 
3. We have lowered the roof eaves by 1’ as recommended by the town’s consultant architect. All new 

homes have either 9’ or 10’ exterior walls. The current homes have 8’ walls as they were built in the 
1950s. We are trying to build a house for the future, not the past. 

 
4. All plan updates and story pole changes have to completed before the planning commission review; 

otherwise, the city does not schedule the review. 
 
5. Our architect has indicated that the bay window structure does not align with a hip roof, and in any 

case a hip roof will be taller than a conical roof. If you review the front elevation carefully, you will 
notice that the top of the garage hip roof is taller than the conical roof. 

 



6. We also don’t believe that lessening the side expansion will reduce the bulk and overall height. In any 
case, the setback of 8’-3” towards our side is 37% more than the setback of 6’ that you have on the 
other side. We are unable to provide additional setback. 

 
7. There is no way to make additions or build a second level without going through a permit process.   
 
We understand and appreciate your concerns as neighbors, and we have made every effort to address 
them. We hope that you can understand our feelings as property owners—we want to build for the future, 
not the past, and in addition to serving our everyday requirements, we want our home to have good 
curbside appeal. 
 
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
 

 

 
  



From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Sunday, March 21, 2021 11:25 AM 
To: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com> 
Cc: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; IAN LAND 
<iland8@icloud.com> 
Subject: Re: Response to comments 
 
Dear Yogi and Hema, 
  
Thank you for the response, for your willingness to communicate, and for the proposal of changes. 
  
First off, Charlene apologizes for her behavior the day she spoke to you in August. This has been 
very emotional for us and we are sure it is also emotional for you. She had more details on her 
apology in our first draft, but I removed it. I believe she has flogged herself enough over that day. 
  
Second, I would like to address a few items from your recent email. 

1. Neither Charlene nor myself communicated with Joe Feng before this email being sent. His 
words are his own. 

2. My March text was not our first time prioritizing our concerns. I listed our priorities in the 
December note in the first line of paragraph 3. The March text is a clarification of our 
priorities after the storyboards have gone up. 

3. I want to get out of the 'house too big discussion.' We understand and respect your family's 
need for space. Our concern is that the size of the house on this small lot in the center of the 
neighborhood that pushes city setbacks on all sides. We believe the changes have an impact 
on not only the families around you (including us), but also the long-term feel of the 
neighborhood. As I mentioned in my text, this would not be an issue if we had bigger lot sizes. 

4. I was quite offended at your accusation that we have been anything less than truthful. I/we 
want to avoid a blaming and defensive argument, so we will continue to try to work with you 
in good faith and will ignore accusations and attribute them to the emotions we are all 
working through. 

  
Third, regarding the proposals, the foremost concern we have today is the roof height and how it 
impedes our sky view. The responses below reflect that. 
• Wall height - we appreciate the 1' reduction since it reduces the roof height. 
• Lower windows - we appreciate your reducing your windows, but the fence and our top-

down/bottom-up blinds mitigate our privacy concerns if you would like to raise the windows 
back up.  

• Fence - I am glad we can make this change and share the cost for this. 
• Roof height - we appreciate the proposal. However, it will still have a significant impact on the 

sky view from our South-facing windows. For example, at the desk I am typing this letter at 
right now, my sky view will be at best a sliver after proposed changes.  
  

Regarding saying nothing at the hearing - unfortunately, it is too late for us to agree to 
that.  Without seeing drawing and story board changes submitted to the city, we feel it is unwise for 
us to go without expressing our concerns. 
  



Thank you again for the communication. I wish it had not been so difficult for all of us and I hope 
this is all part of learning to work together going forward. 
  
Ian 
 
 
 
On Mar 15, 2021, at 9:56 PM, Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> wrote: 
Charlene / Ian: 
  
This is in response to the text you sent us on March 14th, 2021, in which you stated your concerns 
about our remodel project. First of all, we would like you to know that we are extremely 
disappointed at how you have focused on only your concerns as neighbors, completely ignoring 
or caring for our needs as property owners. It is also surprising that you expect empathy and 
consideration from us after sending such a strongly worded letter to the city. We also don’t 
understand why you are assuming that both of you are the only people distressed by this 
situation. 
  
We believe that this is the first time you have listed and prioritized your concerns, and earlier you 
were not interested in working together to resolve the differences regarding the project. We 
remember how Charlene invited us to see your new home on a Sunday morning while Ian was 
away. After a quick tour of the house, Charlene surprised us by listing concerns about our project 
in front of our children. The ideal way to handle your concerns would have been to give us a 
heads-up and then the four of us could have gotten together to discuss the project. We tried to 
address Charlene’s concerns by sending the latest plans and providing our view on the privacy 
and height concerns. We never got any response from your side, and we believe that you started 
communicating with Joe Feng, our neighbor on the other side. Joe Feng had sent some initial 
concerns to the city, but later he started adding other concerns about sunlight / sky-view, which 
we believe reflected your thinking. We still didn’t get any prioritized list of concerns from you 
and on Jan 05th, 2021, we received an email from the city planner on the letter dated Dec 22nd, 
2020, in which you sent all your concerns to the city. You later dropped a printed copy of the 
same letter, along with a handwritten note in our mailbox the same day. It seems like you were 
not aware that the city forwards all concerns to the homeowner and you were hoping to achieve 
your objectives behind our back. If you were truthful, then you should have sent that letter to us 
first, checking with us to see if we can reach a resolution. 
  
Anyhow, we will attempt to address the concerns you have raised and propose a resolution that 
seems fair to both sides: 
  

1. First of all, we don’t believe that our house is too big. We have a bigger family, and our 
needs are different compared to yours. You have a single child, who is away studying in 
Utah so 1,647 square-foot of living space is sufficient for you. However, we have two 
grown-up children, who intend to stay at home as long as possible. Nitya still has three 
more years of high school and is planning to attend college in the Bay Area. Dhruv is 
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planning to attend a graduate program at Stanford in the fall of 2021 and intends to live 
at home through the graduate program and even while working at a job. Children are 
increasingly living with their parents well into adulthood to mitigate the problem of high 
rents in the Bay Area. This is why we require 2,123 square feet of living space for our new 
home. We never told you how much to build when you remodeled your home, and you 
built what you felt was appropriate for your family’s size and needs. In the same way, we 
would like to build what is appropriate for our family within the limits allowed by the city. 

  
2. We also don’t agree that if everyone builds to the maximum allowed setback, then there 

would be wall-to-wall houses. There will still be a 16’ gap between adjacent homes (8’ 
setback for each property), and a 30’ gap between back-to-back homes (15’ setback for 
each property). The land utilization will still be at 40%, and 60% of the land in each parcel 
will be left for open space. We are not willing to increase the setback to more than 8’ 
towards your home, as other neighbors may also start asking for additional setback, and 
then we will have no space to build our home. We also feel that the bay window style at 
the corner of our home is essential to the selected architecture style. We fail to see how 
a view of people walking or driving on the street is more important that our need for living 
space on land that we own. We also believe that you have a clear view of the street from 
all your front windows, and if you would like, we can provide a photo highlighting that. 

  
3. In regard to the privacy concerns, we are willing to share the cost of increasing the height 

of the fence to the maximum limit allowed by city. We have only kept windows on both 
sides when there was no other choice. When placing windows towards the backyard or 
the street were possible, we avoided placing side windows. The floor level of the new 
home also remains the same. 

  
4. We believe that the proposed home will not block sunlight or view of the sky. The roof of 

the proposed home increases gradually and keeping in mind the trajectory of the sun, it 
will be always be visible over the proposed home. We also don’t believe that you would 
have insufficient light in the rooms of your house due to the proposed home. Our current 
home has two bedrooms with south-west facing windows and one bedroom with north-
west facing windows, and we get ample light. The bedrooms in the new home are either 
north facing or south-west facing, and we hope to get ample light. 

  
After reviewing your prioritized list of items, we are willing to make the following changes to the 
plan: 
  

1. Reduce the height of all exterior walls from 10’ down to 9’. 
2. Lower all windows so that the top of the window is at 7’. 
3. Share the cost to increase the height of the fence to 7’, which is allowed by the city. We 

are willing to share the cost and effort to obtain a permit to increase the height more than 
7’, if that is what you desire. 

4. Decrease the height of the home by an additional 2’-3’, either by reducing the slope of 
the roof, or by changing the roof design. 



  
The above changes will reduce the overall height of the proposed home to the 17’-18’ range, 
which is in line with other homes in neighborhood—the home across the street (143 Arroyo 
Grande Way) has a height of 16’-17’ and Jim and Lynne’s home (115 La Cienega) stands around 
15’-16’. These changes will address your concerns regarding the sunlight and privacy. If you agree 
to these changes, then we are willing to make them even if the city doesn’t ask us to do so. 
However, we would require assurance that you will not request any other changes and not raise 
any other concerns to the city, either in writing or at the planning commission review. 
  
We are unable to reduce the living area as we require space for a bigger family and we also have 
family visiting us from India for extended periods. Hema’s mother intends to visit and stay with 
us once the Covid situation improves.  
  
The fact is that we no longer live in 1958, the period when these homes were built. With the 
increased cost of housing, people are building to maximize the living area. Note that even with a 
living area of 2,123 square-feet, we are only utilizing 33% of the available land. We believe that 
we have proposed a fair and just resolution to your concerns regarding the project. If you don’t 
agree to this proposal, then let us both put our case in front of the planning commission and let 
them make a decision. 
  
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
  



From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Saturday, April 24, 2021 11:29 AM 
To: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; Sean Mullin 
<SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Yogi and Hema, 
 
We are having trouble with formatting of our response, so we turned it into a PDF. It is attached. 
 
Thank you, 
Ian and Charlene 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
  



 
 

 

  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, April 25, 2021 6:33 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: FW: Thank you for sharing the updated house plan 
 
Sean: 
 
We met many of our neighbors in the immediate neighborhood today. All of them expressed support for 
our project and one of them even complimented our bay window and turret design saying that “it brings 
a feeling of richness to the neighborhood”. One of our immediate neighbors at 147 Arroyo Grande Way 
has sent an email supporting our project. Please include this email in our project file for review by the 
planning commission. 
 
Thank you, 
-Yogi 
 
From: Ayhan Mutlu <ayhan.amutlu@gmail.com> 
Date: Sunday, April 25, 2021 at 5:24 PM 
To: "jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com" <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Subject: Thank you for sharing the updated house plan 
 
Hello Yogesh, 
Thanks for sharing the updated plan of your house. Many LG neighborhoods have gone through similar 
transitions already. Therefore, I support any project that will improve the curb appeal of the 
neighborhood. Good luck! 
 
Ayhan Mutlu 
Your neighbor from 147 Arroyo Grande Way 
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From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, April 25, 2021 11:01 AM 
To: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; Sean Mullin 
<SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Charlene / Ian: 
 
We have reviewed the document attached to your email and our response is given below. We have also 
spent many hours trying to address your concerns by working with the architect and communicating with 
you. In addition to that, we are also in correspondence with the other neighbors, with the city for plan 
review and approval, with the story pole contractor and surveyor to coordinate the story pole adjustments 
and certification. We have already expressed our requirements for living space and certain architectural 
elements in our new home. Moving forward, we would like to focus our communication on just your sky-
view and privacy concerns as this is both mentally and physically exhausting for us. 
 
1. It doesn’t seem to us that you have acquiesced to our expansion as you keep asking for more setback 

towards your home. As we stated, we are providing a setback of 8’-3”, which is 3” more than what is 
required by the city. 

2. The town’s consultant architect had initially reported an increase of 9’ in height for the new home. 
Since we have made a 6’ reduction in height, the new home will be 3’ taller than the current home, 
and not 4’ as you stated. As depicted in the side elevation, 90% or more of the roof is at or below the 
14’ height that you have asked. It is unfortunate that you are not willing to compromise with only a 
very small portion of the roof being above 14’. 

3. We also want to point out that a 100% increase of a 1,150 s.f. home is 2,300 s.f., not 2,123 s.f. 
Therefore, we don’t have a 100% square footage increase as you stated, and we are disappointed at 
the way you continue to exaggerate your claims and concerns. 

4. As we previously stated in our email, there is only 1 bedroom window on the side elevation towards 
your home. This is the same as the existing bedroom window that we currently have. The remaining 
two windows in the new home are bathroom windows that would have no visibility. we can mitigate 
this issue by having a screening tree or other landscape option. 

5. As far as privacy is concerned, we have heard two different contradictory statements from you. We 
fail to understand the logic of conveniently choosing to supersede one over another. Again, we are 
talking about a single bedroom window, and we can mitigate this issue by having a screening tree or 
other landscape option. We have already reduced the top of the windows by 1’. 

6. We have also explained that all new homes have either 9’ or 10’ exterior walls, which results in 10’-
4” or 11’-4” roof eaves. We have already lowered the roof eaves from 11’-4” to 10’-4” and you are 
not willing to compromise. 

7. We have already expressed our desire to keep certain architectural elements in our new home, which 
have been approved by the town’s consultant architect. Therefore, we wish to retain the bay window 
structure with the conical roof. 

8. We are repeating ourselves that all changes for additions and expansions will be done following the 
city’s permit process. 

9. As far as the recommendations on reducing the height are concerned: 
a. We already have coffered ceilings, which raise the ceiling height to 10’ inside the house. As 

we stated earlier, all new homes (even in Los Gatos), are being built with 9’ or 10’ exterior 
walls. 



b. The floor level of 1’-4” is to provide for crawl space, which is required by the building code for 
all new homes. This guideline may not have been there in the 1950s when these homes were 
originally built. 

c. The roof pitch of 4”-12” has been selected to maintain the appropriate house-to-roof 
proportion. As we stated before, lowering the roof any further impacts this ratio and increases 
the prominence of the garage. 

 
We understand that the city wants us to work together; however, this entails accommodations on both 
sides. If we have decreased the height of the new home by 6’, then you should be willing to accept an 
increase of 3’ from the existing home on only a small portion of the roof. The same way, lowering the 
exterior walls and windows from the proposed 2’ increase to 1’ is a reasonable compromise for both sides. 
 
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 26, 2021 8:02 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: FW: Building 
 
Sean: 
 
Here is another email from our immediate neighbor at 120 Arroyo Grande Way expressing support for 
our project. Please include this in our project file for review by the planning commission. 
 
Thank you, 
-Yogi 
 
On 4/26/21, 6:48 AM, "Michael Palaniuk" <michael.palaniuk@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
    Dear Hema and Yogi, 
 
    My name is Michael Palaniuk and I am the son of your neighbor, Eva and Sylvester Palaniuk at 120 
Arroyo Grande Way.  Thank you so much for dropping off your revised building plans. Our family fully 
supports you building your dream home for your family. There are numerous two story homes in this 
tract and I think it’s wrong that someone tells you that you can’t build a multi story home. Especially 
when so many families in this tract are remodeling their homes lately. We wish you all the best in your 
endeavors to build your new home. All the best.  
 
    Sincerely  
 
    Michael Palaniuk  
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From: Jiuhua Feng <joe_feng@icloud.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 26, 2021 3:29 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: My Neighbor’s Remodel  
 
Sean,  
 
Thanks for your assistant trying to find my house’s record.  
 
The plan of 140 shows that my house is 14’ for roof and 9’ (8’ + 1’) for side wall. But my measurements 
are 12’ for roof and 8’ for side wall.  
 
May I obtain current 140’s record? I think that houses of 144 and 140 are originally built with same 
heights of roof and side wall. 
 
Thanks again. 
 
Joe  
 
On Apr 26, 2021, at 3:12 PM, Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> wrote: 
  
Hi Joe, 
  
I checked through the Town records and did not find any plans on file for your house.  This is not 
uncommon for homes built in tracts in the 50s and 60s. 
  
Thank you, 
Sean 
  
Sean Mullin, AICP ● Associate Planner  

Community Development Department ● 110 E. Main Street, Los Gatos CA 95030 
Ph: 408.354.6823 ● smullin@losgatosca.gov 
www.losgatosca.gov ● https://www.facebook.com/losgatosca  

  
From: Jiuhua Feng <joe_feng@icloud.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 26, 2021 12:10 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: My Neighbor’s Remodel  
  
Sean, 
  
May I get my house’s records of roof and side wall height from city building apartment? The numbers 
showed in the plan of 140 Arroyo is quite different from what I measured (attached image) 
  
Thanks. 
  
Joe    
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From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Monday, April 26, 2021 6:00 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: quick question(s) 
 
Thanks, Sean. I appreciate your continued help and guidance. 
Best Regards 
Ian 
 
 
On April 26, 2021 at 2:45 PM, Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> wrote: 
Hi Ian, 
  
I have responded to your questions below. 
  
Thankyou, 
Sean 
 
From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, April 21, 2021 10:06 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com> 
Subject: quick question(s) 
  
Sean, 
  
My apologies for including you on the previous email regarding 140 Arroyo Grande Way - I don't mean 
to disrespect your time and I understand you are not our arbitrator. I just wanted to start to set the 
record straight after the statements Yogi made in the last hearing that implied we were not working 
with him. I will take you off my next response as we negotiate the changes. 
No problem at all.  I will include all correspondence received as an attachment to the Planning 
Commission staff report for May 12th. 
  
The key question I have is what the code for the floor is. Their floor is raised to 1'4" above finish grade. 
Other homes that are immediate neighborhood interior parcel have floors that are 4" above ground. Is 
this part of the code for new homes or is this something they are doing for another reason?  
There is not a requirement from Planning relative to the height of the finished floor.  This may be a 
design choice of the applicant. 
  
The 2nd question I have is how much the city wants me to solve this problem. I am trying to focus on the 
concerns of my family, direct neighbors and the neighborhood and he keeps countering with his design 
preferences. For example, if he were to lower the floor, use coffered ceilings, and change the roof pitch 
to the 3/12 in immediate neighborhood interior parcels, I suspect we would be pretty close. I would 
expect he and his designer could figure this out on their own, but that clearly has not happened since 
our original discussions last August. I would appreciate your guidance here on expectations of us as 
neighbors. We neighbors have all spent a crazy amount of time on these changes. 
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You are welcome to continue to discuss your concerns and preferences with your neighbor.  You may 
also continue to submit comments to me via email that I will include as an attachment to the Planning 
Commission staff report for May 12th. 
  
Thanks in advance 
Ian 
  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 27, 2021 6:08 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: FW: your building plan 
 
Sean: 
 
Attached is another email from an immediate neighbor. We would really like all these comments to be 
added to our project file. Please let us know if you can do so based on my forwarding them to you, or do 
they need to come directly to you from the neighbor. We will be highlighting these emails during our 
presentation, so it would be great to have them on file. 
 
Thank you, 
-Yogi 
 
From: JANE LOOMIS <janeloomis@comcast.net> 
Date: Tuesday, April 27, 2021 at 4:08 PM 
To: Hema and Yogi Yogesh <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Subject: Re: your building plan 
 
Hi Hema and Yogi,  
   
Thank you very much for showing me your site plan for your upcoming remodel.  
This was a very nice courtesy I haven't ever received from my other neighbors prior to their 
remodels.  
   
I love the turret. It will add a touch of class to the neighborhood!  Even though you had to make 
it lower, it will still be very nice. I studied your plan, and it looks very nice.  
   
If ever you want to contact me for any reason, please feel free. I am retired from the 
semiconductor world and am almost always at home. I am the current president of the Los 
Gatos Art Association, and this keeps me extremely busy.   
   
Next year I too plan to build an addition, so I would welcome any advice. Even if you or your 
architect make any mistakes, I could learn a lot from knowing those things if you would ever 
care to share them with me!  
   
Best regards,  
Jane Loomis  
   
109 Arroyo Grande Way  
408 391-1850 cell  
janeloomis@comcast.net  
  

mailto:janeloomis@comcast.net
mailto:jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com
mailto:janeloomis@comcast.net


From: Jiuhua Feng <joe_feng@icloud.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, April 27, 2021 10:46 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: My Neighbor’s Remodel  
 
Sean, 
 
Thank you very much for your assistant to check through the city database for my house records. Now, 
my question is where did the plan of 140 Arroyo obtain my house’s roof and side wall heights? These 
data are important because the plan of 140 Arroyo makes comparisons between my house and 140 of 
Arroyo. According to my measurements, the charts in the plan of 140 Arroyo raises my roof 2’ and side 
wall 1’, respectively. I hope that these incorrect charts of the plan of 140 Arroyo can be revised before 
the next conference. 
 
Let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Joe  
 
  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, April 29, 2021 12:24 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Privacy Comments from Neighbors 
 
Sean: 
 
I have attached two emails from our neighbors to the right, Charlene and Ian Land, who live at 124 
Arroyo Grande Way. These two emails contain two different contradictory statements with regard to 
privacy, which are highlighted below. 
 
When we offered to lower the windows by 1’, they wrote the following: 
 
Excerpt from email dated 03/21/2021: 
“Lower windows - we appreciate your reducing your windows, but the fence and our top-down/bottom-
up blinds mitigate our privacy concerns if you would like to raise the windows back up.” 
 
In spite of their comment to raise the windows back up, we still updated the plans to lower all windows 
by 1’. We sent them the updated plans and they responded with the second email: 
 
Excerpt from email dated 04/17/2021: 
“Privacy – top of windows should be lower than top of 7’ fence.” 
 
We would like this information to be added to our project file, as we intend to present this information 
during the review on May 12th. 
 
Thank you, 
-Yogi 
 
 
From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Sunday, March 21, 2021 11:25 AM 
To: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com> 
Cc: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; IAN LAND 
<iland8@icloud.com> 
Subject: Re: Response to comments 
 
Dear Yogi and Hema, 
  
Thank you for the response, for your willingness to communicate, and for the proposal of changes. 
  
First off, Charlene apologizes for her behavior the day she spoke to you in August. This has been 
very emotional for us and we are sure it is also emotional for you. She had more details on her 
apology in our first draft, but I removed it. I believe she has flogged herself enough over that day. 
  
Second, I would like to address a few items from your recent email. 



1. Neither Charlene nor myself communicated with Joe Feng before this email being sent. His 
words are his own. 

2. My March text was not our first time prioritizing our concerns. I listed our priorities in the 
December note in the first line of paragraph 3. The March text is a clarification of our 
priorities after the storyboards have gone up. 

3. I want to get out of the 'house too big discussion.' We understand and respect your family's 
need for space. Our concern is that the size of the house on this small lot in the center of the 
neighborhood that pushes city setbacks on all sides. We believe the changes have an impact 
on not only the families around you (including us), but also the long-term feel of the 
neighborhood. As I mentioned in my text, this would not be an issue if we had bigger lot sizes. 

4. I was quite offended at your accusation that we have been anything less than truthful. I/we 
want to avoid a blaming and defensive argument, so we will continue to try to work with you 
in good faith and will ignore accusations and attribute them to the emotions we are all 
working through. 

  
Third, regarding the proposals, the foremost concern we have today is the roof height and how it 
impedes our sky view. The responses below reflect that. 
• Wall height - we appreciate the 1' reduction since it reduces the roof height. 
• Lower windows - we appreciate your reducing your windows, but the fence and our top-

down/bottom-up blinds mitigate our privacy concerns if you would like to raise the windows 
back up.  

• Fence - I am glad we can make this change and share the cost for this. 
• Roof height - we appreciate the proposal. However, it will still have a significant impact on the 

sky view from our South-facing windows. For example, at the desk I am typing this letter at 
right now, my sky view will be at best a sliver after proposed changes.  
  

Regarding saying nothing at the hearing - unfortunately, it is too late for us to agree to 
that.  Without seeing drawing and story board changes submitted to the city, we feel it is unwise for 
us to go without expressing our concerns. 
  
Thank you again for the communication. I wish it had not been so difficult for all of us and I hope 
this is all part of learning to work together going forward. 
  
Ian 
 
 
 
On Mar 15, 2021, at 9:56 PM, Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> wrote: 
Charlene / Ian: 
  
This is in response to the text you sent us on March 14th, 2021, in which you stated your concerns 
about our remodel project. First of all, we would like you to know that we are extremely 
disappointed at how you have focused on only your concerns as neighbors, completely ignoring 
or caring for our needs as property owners. It is also surprising that you expect empathy and 
consideration from us after sending such a strongly worded letter to the city. We also don’t 
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understand why you are assuming that both of you are the only people distressed by this 
situation. 
  
We believe that this is the first time you have listed and prioritized your concerns, and earlier you 
were not interested in working together to resolve the differences regarding the project. We 
remember how Charlene invited us to see your new home on a Sunday morning while Ian was 
away. After a quick tour of the house, Charlene surprised us by listing concerns about our project 
in front of our children. The ideal way to handle your concerns would have been to give us a 
heads-up and then the four of us could have gotten together to discuss the project. We tried to 
address Charlene’s concerns by sending the latest plans and providing our view on the privacy 
and height concerns. We never got any response from your side, and we believe that you started 
communicating with Joe Feng, our neighbor on the other side. Joe Feng had sent some initial 
concerns to the city, but later he started adding other concerns about sunlight / sky-view, which 
we believe reflected your thinking. We still didn’t get any prioritized list of concerns from you 
and on Jan 05th, 2021, we received an email from the city planner on the letter dated Dec 22nd, 
2020, in which you sent all your concerns to the city. You later dropped a printed copy of the 
same letter, along with a handwritten note in our mailbox the same day. It seems like you were 
not aware that the city forwards all concerns to the homeowner and you were hoping to achieve 
your objectives behind our back. If you were truthful, then you should have sent that letter to us 
first, checking with us to see if we can reach a resolution. 
  
Anyhow, we will attempt to address the concerns you have raised and propose a resolution that 
seems fair to both sides: 
  

1. First of all, we don’t believe that our house is too big. We have a bigger family, and our 
needs are different compared to yours. You have a single child, who is away studying in 
Utah so 1,647 square-foot of living space is sufficient for you. However, we have two 
grown-up children, who intend to stay at home as long as possible. Nitya still has three 
more years of high school and is planning to attend college in the Bay Area. Dhruv is 
planning to attend a graduate program at Stanford in the fall of 2021 and intends to live 
at home through the graduate program and even while working at a job. Children are 
increasingly living with their parents well into adulthood to mitigate the problem of high 
rents in the Bay Area. This is why we require 2,123 square feet of living space for our new 
home. We never told you how much to build when you remodeled your home, and you 
built what you felt was appropriate for your family’s size and needs. In the same way, we 
would like to build what is appropriate for our family within the limits allowed by the city. 

  
2. We also don’t agree that if everyone builds to the maximum allowed setback, then there 

would be wall-to-wall houses. There will still be a 16’ gap between adjacent homes (8’ 
setback for each property), and a 30’ gap between back-to-back homes (15’ setback for 
each property). The land utilization will still be at 40%, and 60% of the land in each parcel 
will be left for open space. We are not willing to increase the setback to more than 8’ 
towards your home, as other neighbors may also start asking for additional setback, and 
then we will have no space to build our home. We also feel that the bay window style at 



the corner of our home is essential to the selected architecture style. We fail to see how 
a view of people walking or driving on the street is more important that our need for living 
space on land that we own. We also believe that you have a clear view of the street from 
all your front windows, and if you would like, we can provide a photo highlighting that. 

  
3. In regard to the privacy concerns, we are willing to share the cost of increasing the height 

of the fence to the maximum limit allowed by city. We have only kept windows on both 
sides when there was no other choice. When placing windows towards the backyard or 
the street were possible, we avoided placing side windows. The floor level of the new 
home also remains the same. 

  
4. We believe that the proposed home will not block sunlight or view of the sky. The roof of 

the proposed home increases gradually and keeping in mind the trajectory of the sun, it 
will be always be visible over the proposed home. We also don’t believe that you would 
have insufficient light in the rooms of your house due to the proposed home. Our current 
home has two bedrooms with south-west facing windows and one bedroom with north-
west facing windows, and we get ample light. The bedrooms in the new home are either 
north facing or south-west facing, and we hope to get ample light. 

  
After reviewing your prioritized list of items, we are willing to make the following changes to the 
plan: 
  

1. Reduce the height of all exterior walls from 10’ down to 9’. 
2. Lower all windows so that the top of the window is at 7’. 
3. Share the cost to increase the height of the fence to 7’, which is allowed by the city. We 

are willing to share the cost and effort to obtain a permit to increase the height more than 
7’, if that is what you desire. 

4. Decrease the height of the home by an additional 2’-3’, either by reducing the slope of 
the roof, or by changing the roof design. 

  
The above changes will reduce the overall height of the proposed home to the 17’-18’ range, 
which is in line with other homes in neighborhood—the home across the street (143 Arroyo 
Grande Way) has a height of 16’-17’ and Jim and Lynne’s home (115 La Cienega) stands around 
15’-16’. These changes will address your concerns regarding the sunlight and privacy. If you agree 
to these changes, then we are willing to make them even if the city doesn’t ask us to do so. 
However, we would require assurance that you will not request any other changes and not raise 
any other concerns to the city, either in writing or at the planning commission review. 
  
We are unable to reduce the living area as we require space for a bigger family and we also have 
family visiting us from India for extended periods. Hema’s mother intends to visit and stay with 
us once the Covid situation improves.  
  
The fact is that we no longer live in 1958, the period when these homes were built. With the 
increased cost of housing, people are building to maximize the living area. Note that even with a 



living area of 2,123 square-feet, we are only utilizing 33% of the available land. We believe that 
we have proposed a fair and just resolution to your concerns regarding the project. If you don’t 
agree to this proposal, then let us both put our case in front of the planning commission and let 
them make a decision. 
  
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
 
 
From: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>  
Sent: Saturday, April 17, 2021 12:18 PM 
To: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Cc: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; IAN LAND 
<iland8@icloud.com>; smullin@losgatosca.gov 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
 
Yogi, 
  
Thank you for sending the elevation drawings for our review. We spent some time this morning 
to clarify our concerns after looking at the modified drawings. We still have the following 
primary concerns which we have mentioned previously: 
  
* The 15' 11.5" roof peak will still have a significant impact on our sky view  
* The 8' 4" window peaks will be 1' 4" above a 7' fence and will impact our privacy 
* The 10'4" eves impact the roof height and the bulk from our south-facing windows 
  
Given those concerns, we would propose the following targets, priorities and requests: 
  
Overarching Targets 
 
Sky View and Natural Light - From 124 Arroyo Grande Way - Target 50% or more of existing sky 
view standing inside at 30” from interior wall, 6’ tall person (please note this is substantial 
reduction) from all five windows 
 
Privacy - No windows over the top of the fence, 7’ fence (6’ solid +1’ lattice) 
 
Must-have 
  
Lower the roof peak(s) to a maximum of 14’ from finish grade (not floor level). This is 2’ above 
Immediate Neighborhood Interior Parcels (*INIP) typical and 6” above 124 Arroyo Grande 
Way's approximately 7’ long Clerestory Peak. 
 
Privacy – top of windows should be lower than top of 7’ fence. 
 



Lower the eaves to a maximum of 9’4” above finish grade level (INIP typical is 8’6”) 
 
All changes in drawings submitted to the city and posted on the website 
 
Changes should be reflected in the storyboards before the May 12th Planning Commission 
hearing 
 
Strongly Suggest and Other Items 
  
We believe our privacy will be better if you replace the turret and conical roof section with a 
bay window and hip roof 
  
Lessening the side expansion could reduce the bulk and the overall height 
  
We are concerned that a 2nd-level or additional rooms will be added after initial permits 
obtained. We would like reassurances that you will follow the permit process for future 
changes. 
  
*INIP – Immediate Neighborhood Interior Parcel as defined by page 11 of the Los Gatos 
Residential Guidelines. 
  
Please note that we have used all dimensions from finished grade and not floor level, unless 
stated differently. Also, I copied Sean to make sure it is clear to the city that we are 
communicating with you in response to statements you made at the hearing that suggested 
otherwise. 
  
Thank you, 
 
Ian and Charlene 
 
 
On April 12, 2021 at 6:30 PM, Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> wrote: 
Charlene / Ian: 
  
Please find attached the revised elevations based on the planning commission review feedback. We 
have lowered the exterior walls from 10’ to 9’. The roof design and pitch has also been updated to 
decrease the overall height of the proposed home by 6’. We believe that these changes should address 
your sky-view and privacy concerns. Let us know if you have any other comments or suggestions. 
  
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
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From: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>  
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 10:41 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Ian Land <iland_7@yahoo.com>; joe_feng@yahoo.com; ramya.rasipuram@gmail.com; 
chakkamuralimohan@gmail.com; ANNA HELLMER <ahellmer@comcast.net> 
Subject: Adjacent Neighbors' Response to 140 Arroyo Grande project 
 

Hello Sean, 

This is a follow-up to the planning session meeting regarding the proposed new construction for 140 
Arroyo Grande Way. As you know, in that meeting the planning commission suggested that the Jhambs 
and their designer meet with concerned neighbors to review and address their feedback, essentially a 
request to work together to find some common ground. 

The Lands never received an invitation to a meeting. We also did not receive a request for feedback on 
whether the updated design (now posted on the web and stoyboarded) mitigated our concerns. 

On April 25, one full month after the planning meeting, adjacent concerned neighbors met together to 
discuss the project. The results of that meeting and later discussions is the PDF attached to this email. 

Each concerned adjacent neighbor will be sending a copy of this same PDF to you. We are each sending 
it to show that it is indeed our common response to the original design and other correspondence from 
and experiences with the Jhambs.  

We appreciate your ongoing support of the community practice for citizens to voice their feedback on 
proposed new construction in the Town. 

Thank you, 

Charlene and Ian Land 

  



From: ANNA HELLMER <ahellmer@comcast.net>  
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 11:35 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Planning <Planning@losgatosca.gov>; Planning Comment <PlanningComment@losgatosca.gov>; 
Clerk <Clerk@losgatosca.gov>; Shelley Neis <sneis@losgatosca.gov>; csland@garlic.com; 
iland_7@yahoo.com; joe_feng@yahoo.com; ramya.rasipuram@gmail.com; 
chakkamuralimohan@gmail.com 
Subject: Adjacent Neighbors Response 140 Arroyo Grande Way Project 
 
Dear Mr. Mullin and Planning Commission et al,  
   
My husband Mark and I are part of the concerned neighbors adjacent to 140 Arroyo 
Grande, and this communication is to forward a joint letter regarding our collective 
concerns from us and the adjacent neighbors.  
Mark and I received a letter from Mr. Jhamb, delivered in person, on 4/20/2021. It was 
not opened by us until 4/22 (Friday) because I was sick and Mark was on a business 
trip and did not return home until the evening of 4/22.  We opened Mr. Jhambs' 
communication with the full expectation that there would be an offering of a few dates 
for the Jhambs to meet with us concerned neighbors adjacent to them.  There was 
nothing of the sort in the letter.  Instead, we were told the proposed height of the roof 
would be reduced and the story poles would be adjusted.  There was no date given for 
when the poles would be adjusted, so we had to just keep looking every day.  Honestly, 
it was off-putting to not even see the Jhambs mention having a round-table discussion 
with the adjacent concerned neighbors.  We did not contact the Jhambs, thinking that 
they might still reach out to us for a gathering date and time to discuss our collective 
concerns. Then we learned that the Jhambs plans were revised again and sent to the 
Planning Commission with a statement from the Jhambs that they were working 
diligently with the neighbors.  
In our opinion, if the Jhambs were as diligent with us concerned adjacent neighbors as 
they have been in seeking out other neighbors who appear to agree with them, then we 
would not be in this quagmire.  
We are sympathetic to the need and desire to improve ones living space.  We just ask 
that it be done in a manner that is mindful to the immediate neighbors and the 
neighborhood in general in size and style.  
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
   
Anna & Mark Hellmer  
147 Las Astas Drive   
   
   
  



From: Murali Mohan Chakka <chakkamuralimohan@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 11:43 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: Ian Land <iland_7@yahoo.com>; joe_feng@yahoo.com; ramya.rasipuram@gmail.com; 
chakkamuralimohan@gmail.com; ANNA HELLMER <ahellmer@comcast.net> 
Subject: Adjacent Neighbors' Response to 140 Arroyo Grande project 
 
Dear Sean, 
 
Me and my wife Ramya are the neighbors right behind 140 Arroyo Grande Project. 
 
Attached document combinedly created by all adjacent neighbors' of 140 Arroyo Grande project, clearly 
captures our concerns too. 
 
We kindly request your support in getting these concerns resolved. 
 
Thanks & Regards, 
Murali & Ramya. 



From: Jiuhua Feng <joe_feng@icloud.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 4, 2021 1:24 PM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: My Neighbor’s Remodel  
 
Sean,   
 
Attached PDF file is a joint letter by four adjacent neighbors of 140 Arroyo. It expresses the common 
concerns on their plan. 
 
Thanks. 
 
Joe  
  



Attachment to the Land and Hellmer emails received May 3, 2021, and the Chakka and Feng emails 
received May 4, 2021 above: 

  



 



 

  



 

  



From: Charlene Land <csland@garlic.com>  
Sent: Monday, May 3, 2021 9:43 PM 
To: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> 
Cc: IAN LAND <iland8@icloud.com>; Hema Jhamb <hemajhamb@gmail.com>; Sean Mullin 
<SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Update Plan - 140 Arroyo Grande Way 
 
Hello Yogi and Hema,  
 
Attached is our response to the below email. 
 
Sincerely, 
Charlene and Ian 
 
 
On Apr 25, 2021, at 11:01 AM, Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
Charlene / Ian: 
  
We have reviewed the document attached to your email and our response is given below. We have also 
spent many hours trying to address your concerns by working with the architect and communicating with 
you. In addition to that, we are also in correspondence with the other neighbors, with the city for plan 
review and approval, with the story pole contractor and surveyor to coordinate the story pole adjustments 
and certification. We have already expressed our requirements for living space and certain architectural 
elements in our new home. Moving forward, we would like to focus our communication on just your sky-
view and privacy concerns as this is both mentally and physically exhausting for us. 
  

1. It doesn’t seem to us that you have acquiesced to our expansion as you keep asking for more 
setback towards your home. As we stated, we are providing a setback of 8’-3”, which is 3” more 
than what is required by the city. 

2. The town’s consultant architect had initially reported an increase of 9’ in height for the new home. 
Since we have made a 6’ reduction in height, the new home will be 3’ taller than the current home, 
and not 4’ as you stated. As depicted in the side elevation, 90% or more of the roof is at or below 
the 14’ height that you have asked. It is unfortunate that you are not willing to compromise with 
only a very small portion of the roof being above 14’. 

3. We also want to point out that a 100% increase of a 1,150 s.f. home is 2,300 s.f., not 2,123 s.f. 
Therefore, we don’t have a 100% square footage increase as you stated, and we are disappointed 
at the way you continue to exaggerate your claims and concerns. 

4. As we previously stated in our email, there is only 1 bedroom window on the side elevation 
towards your home. This is the same as the existing bedroom window that we currently have. The 
remaining two windows in the new home are bathroom windows that would have no visibility. 
we can mitigate this issue by having a screening tree or other landscape option. 

5. As far as privacy is concerned, we have heard two different contradictory statements from you. 
We fail to understand the logic of conveniently choosing to supersede one over another. Again, 
we are talking about a single bedroom window, and we can mitigate this issue by having a 
screening tree or other landscape option. We have already reduced the top of the windows by 1’. 
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6. We have also explained that all new homes have either 9’ or 10’ exterior walls, which results in 
10’-4” or 11’-4” roof eaves. We have already lowered the roof eaves from 11’-4” to 10’-4” and 
you are not willing to compromise. 

7. We have already expressed our desire to keep certain architectural elements in our new home, 
which have been approved by the town’s consultant architect. Therefore, we wish to retain the 
bay window structure with the conical roof. 

8. We are repeating ourselves that all changes for additions and expansions will be done following 
the city’s permit process. 

9. As far as the recommendations on reducing the height are concerned: 

a. We already have coffered ceilings, which raise the ceiling height to 10’ inside the house. 
As we stated earlier, all new homes (even in Los Gatos), are being built with 9’ or 10’ 
exterior walls. 

b. The floor level of 1’-4” is to provide for crawl space, which is required by the building code 
for all new homes. This guideline may not have been there in the 1950s when these 
homes were originally built. 

c. The roof pitch of 4”-12” has been selected to maintain the appropriate house-to-roof 
proportion. As we stated before, lowering the roof any further impacts this ratio and 
increases the prominence of the garage. 

  
We understand that the city wants us to work together; however, this entails accommodations on both 
sides. If we have decreased the height of the new home by 6’, then you should be willing to accept an 
increase of 3’ from the existing home on only a small portion of the roof. The same way, lowering the 
exterior walls and windows from the proposed 2’ increase to 1’ is a reasonable compromise for both sides. 
  
Thank you, 
Hema and Yogi 
  



Attachment to the May 3, 2021 Land email above: 

 



 

  



 

  



 

  



From: Yogesh Jhamb <jhamb.yogesh@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, May 6, 2021 9:59 AM 
To: Sean Mullin <SMullin@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Response Letters 
 
Good Morning, Sean! 
 
I have attached the following three documents: 

1. 140Arroyo-Adj-Neighbor-Response.pdf: Response to the joint letter sent by our adjacent 
neighbors. 

2. 140Arroyo-Back-Neighbor.pdf: Letter hand-delivered to our neighbors at the back with a copy of 
the elevations plan. This is referenced in the neighborhood response letter. 

3. Jhamb-To-Land-Response-May06.pdf: Response to the email sent by Charlene and Ian Land. 
 
Please add them to our project file for review by the planning commission. 
 
Thank you, 
-Yogi 
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